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The Amīr/National President 
Jamā‘at Ahmadiyya, 
………………….. 
 
Dear Brother, 
 

On 30 May 2014, Hadrat Khalīfatul-Masīh V (May Allāh be his Helper) delivered the Friday 
Sermon at the Baitul Futūh Mosque, Morden, London. 

Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) said: It is a great blessing of God Almighty that He has 
made the entire Jamā‘at one unit. The history of Jamā‘at Ahmadiyya’s previous 106 years is 
testament to the fact that after the demise of the Promised Messiah , members of the 
Jamā‘at pledged allegiance to the institution of Khilāfat submitting themselves to it 
completely. Ahmadīs around the world are aware that showing full submission to the 
institution of Khilāfat, which was destined to follow the Promised Messiah , is their 
greatest responsibility.  

Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) said: The ones who adhere to Khilāfat have been decreed 
to be the heirs of great blessings because they pay attention to worshipping God, offering 
sacrifices before Him, and striving for His Unity to be established on earth.  

Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) said: Every time we celebrate the Khilāfat Day, we ought 
to focus on Prayer, acts of worship and Unity of God Almighty, and this should help us 
analyse ourselves as to how much effort we have made towards the establishment of Divine 
Unity in the world. If the standard of our relationship with God is not improving, mere 
gatherings, speeches, scholarly discussions and celebrations are of no avail whatsoever.  

Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) said: In times of hardship and distress, we should bow 
down before God Almighty. We should try to receive Divine blessings by offering 
supplications to Him and by paying utmost attention to Prayer and Istighfar. We need 
constant prayers to alleviate our worries and to successfully handle the victories God is going 
to grant us.  

Drawing the attention of members of the Jamā‘at towards certain prayers, Huzoor (May 
Allāh be his Helper) said: We should not be neglectful of the prayers prescribed for the 
Jamā‘at on the occasion of the Centenary Khilāfat celebrations; rather we should continue to 
recite them.  

The first prayer is the recitation of Sūrah Fatiha which should be followed by the Durud. 
Then we should recite the following prayers:  

1.  
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2.  

3.  

4.  

5.  

6.  

7.  
 

Indeed, these prayers should be recited quite often.  

Next, Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) spoke of the martyrdom of Dr. Mahdī Ali Qamar 
Sahib son of Chaudhry Farzand Ali Sahib of Rabwah, Pakistan, who was a sincere and 
faithful Ahmadī and a compassionate and loving person. By profession, he was a cardiologist 
and was working in the United States of America.  

Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) gave details of Dr Mahdī Ali Qamar Sahib’s martyrdom 
along with his detailed introduction, and also related the statements of his relatives about 
him.  

Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) also mentioned the media coverage given to the 
martyrdom.  

Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) said: Dr Mahdī Ali Qamar Sahib was a very warm-hearted 
person with a kind disposition. He was good to everyone and sympathized with people in 
need. He was a very humble person who was also kind, loving and compassionate towards 
his wife and children. He was sincerely devoted to Khilāfat, and responded to every call of 
Khalīfatul-Masīh for every sacrifice, and was eager to give the Chanda on time. He was a 
keen Da’i Ilallāh [one who invited others to God] and passionately spread the message of 
Islam to people he met.  

Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) said: Dr Mahdī Ali Qamar Sahib was a good poet also. 
Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) graciously quoted some of the Urdu verses Dr Mahdi Ali 
Qamar Sahib had composed.  
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Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) said: Newspapers in Pakistan, USA, Canada, Britain and 
other parts of the world have condemned the brutal murder of Dr Mahdi Ali Qamar Sahib. 
More than 30 reputed newspapers have covered the incident giving details of the martyrdom 
as well providing information to the public about the Jamā‘at and its history.  

Towards the end of the Friday Sermon, Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) urged the 
Ahmadīs around the world to pray for their Pakistani brothers and announced that after the 
Jumu‘a he will lead the funeral prayer in absentia of Dr Mahdī Ali Qamar Sahib.  

Please convey these guidelines given by Huzoor (May Allāh be his Helper) to members of 
your Jamā‘at.   

Jazākumullāh. 

Wassalām, 
 
 
(Ch. Hameedullah) 
Wakīl A‘lā, 
Tahrīk Jadīd Anjuman Ahmadiyya Pakistan 
Dated: Jun 04, 2014 


